2025 届普通高等学校招生全国统一考试 青桐鸣高一联考

全卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、班级、考场号、座位号、考生号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题的答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如 需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写 在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到 答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15. B. £9.18.

答案是C。

1. What does the man ask the woman to do?

A. Have lunch.

B. Meet good players. C. Do some sports.

2. Which subject does the man like best?

A. English.

B. Physics.

C. Math.

3. What is the woman doing?

A. Visiting a zoo.

B. Traveling in Singapore. C. Hosting a program.

4. What made the man lose face?

A. Making mistakes.

B. Breaking some eggs.

C. Laughing at other workers.

5. What are the speakers going to do?

A. Play tennis.

B. Walk in the park.

C. Have a picnic.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后, 各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Why does the woman like parrots best?

A. They are special. B. They are lovely.

7. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Zoos. B. Birds.

C. Pictures.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. How does the man feel when he hears of swim stations?

A. Puzzled. B. Disappointed. C. Worried.

英语试题 第1页(共8页)

A. It is a big pool. B. It is free to guests.	C.	It is open all day.
10. What is the man going to do next?		
A. Go down the street. B. Go for a swim.	C.	Go to the café.
听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。		
11. Where does the conversation probably take place?		
A. In a classroom. B. In a bookstore.	C.	In a library.
12. How much will the man be charged if he returns the bo	oks t	wo days late?
A. \$1. B. \$2.	C.	\$ 4.
13. What is the rule about mobile phones?		
A. They can't be brought in.		
B. They should be powered off.		
C. They can't be used to play music.		
听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。		
14. Why does the woman make the call?		
A. To ask for help.		
B. To send an invitation.	RIFE.	
C. To get some information.	1 1 5 11	
15. What is the probable relationship between the speakers'	?	
A. Classmates. B. Husband and wife.	C.	Teacher and student.
16. What will be discussed when the speakers meet?		
A. Where to spend the vacation.		
B. How to decorate the meeting room.		
C. What to prepare for the final exam.		
17. When will the speakers probably meet this Sunday?		
A. At 1:30 pm. B. At 3:30 pm.	C.	At 5:30 pm.
听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。	Klar II	
18. What will people do on World Laughter Day?	1 2	
A. Laugh with friends. B. Invite friends home	C.	Visit laughter clubs.
19. Where did the first World Laughter Day take place?		
A. In Denmark. B. In India.	C.	In America.
20. What is Laughter Yoga good for?		
A. Inner strength. B. Regular habits.	C.	Bodily and mental health.
第二部分 阅读 (共两节,满分 50 分)		
第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)		
阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项。	中选出	出最佳选项。
- A some A		
Four European Festivals You Don't Want	t to N	Iiss in 2023
Chelsea Flower Show, London		a god in naswicky endogeleb
Also known as the "Great Spring Show", the Chelsea F		
of garden designs and flower displays(展览). Many gardene		
world for the five-day event. The fastest way to reach the	festiv	ral is to get a taxi from Lor

9. What do we know about the swim station in this hotel?

case d the ndon Kings Cross Station, which usually takes around 13 minutes.

St Patrick's Day, Ireland

St Patrick's Day celebrates the passing of the patron saint(守护神) and is a national holiday

英语试题 第2页(共8页)

in Ireland. The capital Dublin takes things to a whole other level, with wonderful street performances, concerts, and displays of artworks. You'll also get the opportunity to take part in some Irish dancing.

Oktoberfest, Germany

This year will mark the 188th anniversary(周年纪念日) of Munich Oktoberfest. What was previously a few stands is now Germany's largest celebration, which is expected to hold anywhere between 5,000 to 11,000 festival goers.

Though the rides and games are amazing, the beer tents are where the most exciting events are held. All the people are encouraged to dress up and join in the street activities, which include live performances from famous bands.

Fiesta de San Isidro, Spain

Each year, Spain holds the Fiesta de San Isidro during the spring in memory of the patron saint of Madrid. Over the course of a few days, the whole city becomes a sea of Latin culture, including Spanish music, dance, and theatre both indoors and outdoors. You'll typically see patrons in their San Isidro costumes selling traditional sweet snacks on the streets.

21. Where should you go if you are a flower lover?

A. London.

B. Ireland.

C. Germany.

D. Spain.

22. What may attract the visitors most at Oktoberfest?

A. Stands.

B. Beer tents.

C. Riding games.

- D. Live performances.
- 23. In which festival can visitors experience Latin culture?

A. Oktoberfest.

B. St Patrick's Day.

C. Chelsea Flower Show.

D. Fiesta de San Isidro.

B

The wind blows across the Northwest plains (平原) as if it is searching for someone or something to carry away. The Omaha tribe(部落) has lived on these plains for generations, and now, it seems that the winds have brought back one of their own. Susan La Flesche has returned to the village where she was born. Not as a visitor, but as the region's only doctor.

When Susan was 8 years old, she waited at the bedside of an old woman crying in pain. A doctor was called for. They waited. A messenger was sent. The doctor still didn't come. Susan provided what comfort she could through the night, but by early next morning, the old woman had died.

The experience both troubled and inspired Susan. She decided to become a doctor. She threw herself into her studies and earned her way to Hampton University in Virginia—a historically black college with a program for native American students.

Susan would never forget the childhood she enjoyed, full of hunts and the people she loved. But there was further to go. She was admitted to the Women's Medical College of Pennsylvania. In her graduation speech, she told the East Coast audience, "Give us a chance." Three years later, she was a doctor.

Instead of staying in big cities, she returned immediately after graduation to her home town to serve the people there, which was a difficult task. She opened an office in a government school and began seeing patients. Susan worked long hours at her office but also braved the wind and snow, walking miles to make house calls. Her work was more than as a doctor. She often acted as lawyer, teacher and counselor(顾问) as she helped the Omahas explore the new world.

The wind that swept the plains was the wind of change. And Dr Susan La Flesche made up her

mind to spend her whole life helping the people in her home town get through the storms.

- 24. What can we learn about the people from the Omaha tribe?
 - A. They don't need any doctor.
 - B. They want to leave the plains.
 - C. They live in a less developed region.
 - D. They are often blown away by winds.
- 25. What inspired Susan to become a doctor?
 - A. The death of an old lady.
 - C. The invitation of a university.
- B. The deep love of medicine. D. The desire to live in big cities.
- 26. Which words can best describe Susan?
 - A. Brave and talented.
 - C. Kind and confident.

- B. Responsible and busy.
- D. Rich and independent.
- 27. What do we know about Susan from the last two paragraphs?
 - A. She set up a private office in a city.
 - B. She found a way to solve the wind problem.
 - C. She had difficulty adapting to the life in big cities.
 - D. She loved her home town and the people there.

C

Space travel has arrived! Companies like SpaceX are already taking paying customers into space and Virgin Galactic is booking passengers for its first business flight for the summer of 2023. But space travel is available(可获得的) to a small group of people who are very rich. Now, a Japanese company plans on opening space up to ordinary people.

The company is planning on sending space-viewing balloons that will make space travel available to people who are not wealthy or have no skills needed to fly a rocket(火箭). "It's safe and money-saving for people," Kersuke Iwaya, the CEO of the company, told reporters. "The idea is to make space travel for everyone." he added.

While the balloons do not actually go into outer space, the capsule(太空舱) will fly higher than some planes and will give passengers a clear view of the universe(宇宙).

The company developed a capsule that can fit two people—a pilot and passenger—and a balloon that can fly to a height of 25 kilometers. It took 12 years to develop. Unlike rockets and hot air balloons, the reusable balloons will be lifted by helium(a very light gas). It will take two hours to rise and will stay there for an hour before beginning its going down. The capsule itself is 1.5 meters wide and has several windows that will allow passengers to view the earth below or

Keisuke Iwaya worked together with the Japanese travel company JTB Corp to support the sales when the space capsule is ready to operate as a business. Applications are now being accepted until the end of August, 2023. The first five passengers will be announced in October. At this point, the price is out of reach at €167,000 but will be reduced to the tens of thousands of euros.

The first flights will leave once every week, weather permitting. While most future space travelers may dream about flying into space in a rocket, floating in a balloon capsule is a kinder and safer way to travel. Wish you a safe journey!

- 28. What can we infer about space travel from paragraph 1?

 - A. It will be available in 2033. B. It is used for scientific research.
- C. It is expensive at the moment.

 D. It only attracts wealthy passengers.

英语试题 第4页(共8页)

29. How does the author introduce the capsule in paragraph 4? A. By listing numbers.

B. By telling reasons. C. By giving examples. D. By comparing opinions. 30. What do you think of the future of the balloon space travel? A. Challenging. B. Unknown. C. Hopeful. D. Mysterious. 31. What is the text? A. A short story. B. A space diary. C. A book review. D. A news report. D Can cities and nature exist together? The answer is yes. Visitors to Mexico's second city, Monterrey, will not fail to be impressed by its mountains. But it is now set to be famous for another reason, its large, man-made environmental features. Monterrey plans to build 18 green corridors(走廊) of trees to fight climate change. Taken together, these projects plan to create over 940,000 square meters of parks, and over 73 km of city streets, taking part in the "extreme tree planting". The city is set to start its plan for green corridors with the "Park Lake" project in the city's northern area. This will create 80,000 square meters of green public space. In general, this first project aims to offer environmental services such as the water supply to deal with the problem of not having enough water, as well as combatting the extreme heat in the area, and to improve access to green spaces and recreational (娱乐的) areas for locals. The project is not about government actions; it is about creating community together with the people. It is realizing a good connection between companies, between people and government. What is planned for the first stage of the project? Locals can expect increased recreational features like exercise areas and spaces for picnics, outdoor games, and quality play areas for children. Designing Buildings reports that green corridors also connect the animals that have been separated by human development such as roads and houses, leading to an increase in the population of animals and preventing animals and plants from becoming too weak. These green corridors are used for many different purposes, offering an impressive list of social and environmental benefits to humans, and wild animals and plants. These include greater city and environmental qualities such as recreational areas, community gardening, and the cooling space under the trees. They encourage sports activities, social communication, happiness in nature, and non-polluting vehicles such as bicycles. They also help to prevent heat islands from forming, and protect people from air pollution. 32. What do we know about Monterrey? A. It will become greener and greener. B. It will feature a natural environment. C. Its green corridors include 73 streets. D. Its mountains fail to impress visitors. 33. What does the underlined word "combatting" in paragraph 4 probably mean? A. Using. B. Fighting. C. Accepting. D. Increasing. 34. What does the last paragraph mainly tell us about the project? A. Its process. B. Its benefits. C. Its promotion. D. Its disadvantages. 35. What can be the best title for this text?

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

D. Planting Trees Can Solve Social Problems

A. City Environment Needs Improving

B. Trees Can Make a City More Attractive and the state of t

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

There's nothing in the world that can compare to a mother's love. 36 Keeping in contact with your mother is not just good for Mom, but it turns out that maintaining a close relationship with your mother is good for you at any age and stage of life.

It reduces stress.

A study showed that talking to your mother can reduce stress. 37 Besides, a strong relationship with your mother can help you feel less worried. Most adults say that their connection with their mother has had a positive influence on them.

It increases your confidence.

38 Low confidence can make everything feel more challenging. But keeping in touch with your mother, who is your biggest fan and supporter, can remind you how important it is to believe in yourself. A healthy relationship with your mother can positively impact how you see yourself.

It tells the truth.

Being in touch with your mother is often an opportunity to share your thoughts and feelings.

39 This experience, provided by someone who loves and supports you, can be the key to helping you figure out how to take the next best step in your life.

It does you a great deal of good.

A strong parent-child relationship is the key to promoting children's success. Children learn language skills in conversations with their mothers. A positive mother-child relationship is also good for children's future work. Even with all the pressures and things you face as an adult, it remains important to keep in touch with your mother. So, pick up your phone and call your mother right now. 40

- A. It will bring you a lot of benefits.
- B. It is good for your mental health.
- C. Hearing your mother's voice has a calming effect on your body.
- D. Give your mother a gift on Mother's Day to show your thankfulness.
- E. It is also a chance to have someone tell you the truth about your situation.
- F. That's because Mom is always there and ready to help guide you through life's challenges.
- G. Having a close connection with your mother is one of the best ways to increase your confidence.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分、满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Young boys often dream of superpowers to solve their problems. "If I could just click my fingers, my homework would be done," many have __41__. But Jerry Siegel and Joe Shuster put their ideas down on paper.

It was 1933, two kids 42 in a middle-class neighborhood, Jerry and Joe became friends. Joe was the artist and 43 all the time, using bits of any kind of paper he could find. Jerry was the 44 and the more ambitious(有抱负的) of the two. Jerry describes how the 45 of Superman came to him in the middle of a sleepless summer night: "I jump out of bed and 46 this down, and then I go back and think some more for about two hours and 47 up again and write that down." The inspiration for Superman's 48 story started taking shape, and the next morning, "I 49 over to Joe's place and showed it to him … we just sat down, and I worked straight through."

and like the best memories, he can never be taken away from our mind. just an imaginary 52 The story of Superman has 53 kids for generations. It has calmed their fears and driven their dreams. Most 54 , the Man of Steel(钢铁般的) has inspired us all to find our 55 them to help others. 41. A. promised B. suggested C. whispered D. imagined 42. A. growing up B. working out C. taking off D. getting through B. danced C. 43. A. sang drew D. traveled D. trainer 44. A. designer B. storyteller C. inventor 45. A. creation B. impression C. personality D. discovery 46. A. turn B. write C. pass D. break 47. A. look B. pick C. get D. make 48. A. unfinished B. familiar C. professional D. original 49. A. moved B. crossed C. rushed D. pulled 50. A. works B. flies C. gives D. wins 51. A. forced В. beaten C. presented D. ignored 52. A. figure В. partner C. ability D. scene 53. A. inspired B. puzzled C. treated D. protected 54. A. recently B. honestly importantly D. possibly 55. A. opportunities B. superpowers C. advantages D. dreams

50 . He stops trains and bad guys, and cannot be 51 . Superman is

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

Superman always

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The Harbin International Ice and Snow Festival is __56_ yearly winter event in Harbin, Northeast China's Heilongjiang Province. It features large ice and snow sculptures(雕塑) that are made __57_ (complete) of ice and snow, and many other recreational facilities(娱乐设施).

It is said that the Harbin International Ice and Snow Festival is considered as the __58 (large) ice and snow festival in the world. The festival __59 (hold) last December lasted about two months. Harbin Ice and Snow World __60 (receive) over 180,000 visitors during the weeklong Spring Festival holiday, welcoming 45,000 visitors on its peak(高峰) day.

Harbin Ice and Snow World is a seasonal theme park. Every winter, building workers use special tools 61 (cut) ice into blocks from the icy surface of the nearby Songhua River. The sculptures require about 200,000 cubic meters of ice.

Then the experts 62 come from China and overseas have just 15 days to turn the ice 63 sculptures. Tens of thousands of them work together around the clock. When it gets dark, the colored lights turn on, 64 (make) the Ice and Snow World look like a fairytale world. Apart from the ice sculptures, fun activities also attract 65 (tourist) to the festival. 第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分 40 分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,五一劳动节放假期间,你和父母一起回农村老家看望了爷爷和奶奶,请你就 此写一篇文章,参加校报《英语角》栏目的征文比赛。内容包括:

- 1. 行程简介;
- 2. 乡下的变化;
- 3. 你的感受。

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

erif lears and dr von the	A Trip to the Countryside			
se bus 12 molast o		the Man of St off 图读		
It is the weathers			them to help orlars.	
), um guied	C. wbispered 1	B. suggested	becoming A. A.	
digosam gada g J	I lis gankar .U	. By working out	garanwats W. Ci	

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

The snow was setting in. It was cold and time to go home. I could hear her breathing, but I couldn't see her clearly in the dark evening. "Diana!" I shouted many times with different voices possible to see what might work.

It had been about nine months since we got this dog and named her Diana. I knew from the moment I set eyes on her that she was the perfect dog for me. I shouted to her again, blew into my cold hands, and pulled my coat up around my neck.

We lived in a far-away area, and my mother didn't like me walking Diana too late after school. Mother often got home late and didn't want me in the woods past dark. But I was a teenager and loved challenging the rules, so I ignored her warnings(警告) and set out later than usual that day.

However, as the sun set and the night began falling, I couldn't help but feel nervous. Thoughts started flooding my head about losing my way. Or, worse yet, some frightening animals might come out of the dark unexpectedly.

"Diana!" I shouted again, this time with true fear in my voice. She finally came back to me. I breathed a sigh of relief(松了口气) as I tied her to the leash(拴狗绳), giving her a small treat and touching her ears. Diana didn't seem to notice my fear of the dark. I took a moment to calm down and then we set off in the direction of our home.

After about ten minutes, we had lost the path. I looked around and could see the open surface of a dried-up lake. I knew that home wasn't far away. I'd never walked across the lake before, and my mother had warned against it, but I felt afraid and just wanted to get home quickly. So, rather than going all the way around, I decided I'd feel safer taking a quicker way than usual to go across the lake. Diana went first. In the darkness, I could see that the icy surface was hard enough for Diana to walk on.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

To my great surprise,	the l	Laach	- Palisa	THE S	SI TO LI D	M. DEVE	- Ti	43-14	- 80	200	-
hard.											out
	 C ** 12) (c *)	77 6				1	inning	-11	13 17	710	I th